
 

 
 
 
 
 
February 2024 
 
Dear Parent/Guardian, 
 
Summer 2024 Examination Preparation  
 
As you will be aware, Year 10 sat some formal written mock examinations in January 2024 in 
preparation for the summer exams.  It is important that learners and parents/guardians 
understand that learners will only sit a small number of units in certain subjects this summer 
as listed below. 
 

Health and Social and Childcare. Unit 1 Human Growth, Development and 
Wellbeing. 
 
History. Unit 1 (1A) Elizabeth 
History. Unit 2 (2B) USA 
 
English Literature. Unit 1 (Higher and Foundation) 
 
Science. Unit 1 Energy, Resources and the Environment (Higher and Foundation) 
Science. Unit 2 Space, Health & Life (Higher and Foundation) 
 
Science. Physics Unit 1 Electricity, Energy and Waves (Higher and Foundation) 
Science. Biology Unit 1 Cells, Organ Systems and Ecosystems (Higher and 
Foundation) 
Science. Chemistry Unit 1 Chemical Substances, Reactions and Essential Resources 
(Higher and Foundation). 

 
Please be advised that the above units will be the first and final examination. If you wish for 
your child to resit the following year then the upfront and in advance cost of entry will need 
to be paid by you. 
 
Learners will receive a statement of entry and an exam declaration form which they will 
need to check, sign and return to our Exams Officer, Mrs A Chadd, by email/post/or hand 
to their mentor. Learners will then receive their exam timetable prior to the Easter holidays. 
 
Can I also stress that learners must prepare and revise for these examinations; 
please encourage and support them wherever you can.  Please also be familiar 
with the following link which provide further advice and information;  
 
https://sites.google.com/yht.wales/year11revisiontips/home 
 
 
 
 
 

https://sites.google.com/yht.wales/year11revisiontips/home


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Please be aware that it costs over £400 per learner to be entered for their formal 
examinations. These are fixed costs applied by the awarding examination boards. We cannot 
afford to waste any school funds. Therefore, I have to inform you that failure of a learner to 
attend any of their examinations will result in the cost of that exam falling to 
parents/guardians to pay in full.  
 
I hope you will fully support us in this and do everything you can to ensure that your child 
attends every exam they are entered in.  
 
If you are concerned about your child during this vital year, please contact me and I will do 
my utmost to support you in every which way I can.  
 
GCSE Examination Results will be published on Thursday 22nd August 2024. 
 
Revision Tips  
 
Revision tips are available within our Y10 and year 11 Revision Site on our main school 
website www.yht.wales . Please support your child to prepare properly so that they can do 
their best. 

 
Year 11 Revision Support    

 
https://sites.google.com/yht.wales/year11revisiontips/home 
 
A reminder that GCSEpod is an excellent place for learners to do some quick bursts of revision 
and ideal for those who struggle to revise for long.  GCSE Pod can be accessed through  
https://www.gcsepod.com/ and most departments are putting links directly in google 
classrooms as well. 
 
Kind regards  
Mrs Emily Sutton  
KS4 Leader 
Email: esutton@yht.wales 
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